

P.O. Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

OFFICE OF MUNICIPAL CLERK

DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK RETURNING OFFICER

August 28, 2003

Mr. Kenneth Gaudet, Chair Conseil scolaire acadien provincial 199 ave du Portage Dartmouth NS B2X 3T4

Dear Mr. Gaudet:

As you are aware, on July 7, 2003 the Conseil scolaire acadien provincial set the date for a special election to fill a vacant seat representing Halifax Regional Municipality.

This correspondence will confirm that **Mr. Daniel Albert** has been acclaimed following the filing of nomination papers.

Yours truly,

Jan Gibson

Returning Officer

cc Ms. Madeline Ferron, Secretary to the Board